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BILDESTON BUGLE ADVERTISING AND FREE CONTRIBUTION INFORMATION
Our aim is to provide every resident in Bildeston with a newsletter which provides 
information of local interest FREE OF CHARGE. To that end we are required to be 
efficient in the space we use to print free notices.  We endeavour to include interesting 
items, announcements for events open to the general public for free and items of a 
charitable nature free of charge. Ongoing free announcements need to be reduced 
to minimum size or make a contribution towards printing costs. Please check with us 
before submitting your advert and ALWAYS provide us with all of your contact details 

in order for us to send a receipt.  

       email: editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk

Sponsor a ‘Bugle’ – £15 per issue
includes a brief message on the cover of the magazine

Advertising Rates (as from this issue)

THE SMALL PRINT
All adverts and payments are required by the 17th of the month for inclusion in the 

following month’s issue. The earlier free contributions are received the greater the chance 
of inclusion.  Please make cheques payable to Bildeston Bugle and send to:

The Editor, Bildeston Bugle, 14 Squirrells Mill Rd, Bildeston IP7 7DY
Receipts cannot be issued without your full postal address.

If we do not receive payment by the 17th of the month 
your advertisement may NOT be included

The Bildeston Bugle Editorial Team is:
Alan Jacobs (editor) – 14 Squirrells Mill Rd, Bildeston IP7 7DY  email: editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk

Nancy Dales (treasurer) – 142 High St, Bildeston IP7 7EF  tel: 01449 741 047
Angie Biddulph – Granary House, High Street, Bildeston 

Alison Sims – 1 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston
Vic Ling – 5 Squirrells Mill, Bildeston

1 issue 6 issues
(15% disc)

12 issues
(30% disc)

1/4 page £3.00 £15.00 £26.00 65mm W X 92mm H

1/2 page £6.00 £30.00 £50.00 134mm W X 92mm H

Full page £12.00 £60.00 £100.00 134mm W X 190mm H
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ED’S COMMENT
There are often two sides to every story, (see centre pages) but could the issues raised 
by ‘opposite’ sides of the Bildeston development debate have a meeting point? For 
example on one side, points are raised about the potential benefits of development by 
reminding us of a golden time of village life when rural communities were largely self-
sufficient and well served by local commerce. But the car, supermarkets, on-line shop-
ping, home delivery and a huge change in society and shopping habits have changed 
that. Perhaps new residents to our village might help stop the steady decline to which 
the piece refers and breathe new life into local groups and amenities. Those people 
who now live in what were the ‘new’ developments can attest to the improvements 
in their quality of life since moving to Bildeston. It is very difficult to win an argument 
shouting, “Pull up the drawbridge!”  after you have just been let in! 
The other side of the debate takes a similar approach by reminding us of a romantic 
ideal of the countryside and the need to preserve it as a legacy to be passed from one 
generation to another.  This is a major reason why people choose to move to Suffolk 
and immerse themselves in village life quite different from an urban experience. The 
view from the top of Church Lane looking down over our village is lovely, but is a view 
that includes areas that once were farmland, woods, meadow and pasture but are now 
homes.						   
Keeping to facts, according to the 2013 report ‘Ipswich Housing and Population and 
Household Projections 2011 to 2031’ Suffolk’s population is expected to increase sig-
nificantly. Babergh’s population, however, rises the least of all districts, by just 5450. 
Babergh District Council has identified a need for more than 1000 new houses by 2031. 
The Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) has just published a study based 
on current council records which shows that there is space for more than one million 
homes to be built on derelict land and vacant plots, with 400,000 already with planning 
permission, half of which are in the East and South East of England.  The CPRE clear-
ly has its agenda but metropolitan councils acknowledge the huge number of empty 
houses that could be refurbished and added to the housing stock. The national cam-
paigning charity ‘Empty Homes’ data for 2013, also based on council records, shows 
that Suffolk has 3207 empty houses, with Babergh listed as having 332.  In other words 
if these ‘brownfield’ sites and empty homes were used it would go a long way to help 
solve the housing crisis without having to encroach on any countryside land at all. A 
crucial question is why are we even considering the loss of designated food production 
land just when the population is increasing at the fastest rate in human history?
Change is inevitable. It is right to point out that Bildeston has seen significant change 
over the last 15 years, both positive and negative, with new housing and people but 
loss of shops. It is also right to point out that turning large tracts of countryside and 
farmland into housing developments is not the only option to ease the housing issue. 
Influencing that change and its scale using accurate data and coherent arguments is 
the way forward. So maybe both sides really do want the same thing; a vibrant, sustain-
able ‘village’ nestling in conserved Suffolk countryside. Following the questionnaire it is 
up to councillors at all levels to ensure both sides can win.
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Ashley Hubbard 
Driving Tuition

Patient, experienced, fully qualified 
ADI DSA Driving Instructor.

Learner – Advanced – Refresher

Theory Test & Pass Plus Tuition
Competitive rates, door to door 
service in Bildeston, Hadleigh, 

Stowmarket, Needham  
& Ipswich areas.

T: 01449 740633 or M: 07901 563281

E: ashley.hubbard@btinternet.com
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BILDESTON PRIMARY SCHOOL
 

.Christmas Performance 
The children have been working very hard rehearsing their performance for their 
families to see! And of course we will be having refreshments and mince pies for our 
parents after the performances. It is always a wonderful way to end a very busy term! 
 
 
Open Afternoon 
We held an Open afternoon on Wednesday 26 November for our current reception 
parents as well as inviting prospective parents and children who will be joining us in 
September 2015. The theme was “The Tiger who came to Tea”. The event was very 
well attended and a wonderful afternoon was had by all with lots of party games! If you 
know of any parents of children born between 1 September 2010 and 31 August 
2011 please encourage them to apply for a school place before the deadline of 
Thursday 15 January 2015. Parents are very welcome to visit – please call the 
school office on 01449 740269. 
 

Fundraising 
The children who took part in Children in Need games on Friday 14 
November. They raised a total of £101.30. The children also helped with the 
Poppy Appeal raising £118.87. 
 

 
We have also raised a total in excess of £150 so far for our Christmas charity received 
from performance tickets. This will be shared equally between the school and the Royal 
British Legion.  
 
PTFA News 
The PTFA would like to thank everyone for their continued support. Recent sales of tea 
towels, plants and Christmas wreaths as well as the ever popular children’s Christmas 
discos have raised vital funds for the school. 
 
The PTFA Pampered Chef evening will be held on Thursday 12 March and will be a 
great opportunity for parents to get together! 

 
 

“Learning and Growing Together” 
Newberry Road, Bildeston, Ipswich, Suffolk, IP7 7EU 

Telephone: 01449 740269 
Website: www.bildeston.suffolk.sch.uk 
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



















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P.D. ROSE.
Plumbing / Heating & General Building

• Plumbing & Heating Repairs

• Complete Bathrooms & Tiling

• Int. & Ext, Decorating

• Building Maintenance

Tel. 01787 211042
Mob. 07974 290697

3. Fen Street, Boxford, CO10 5HL

Friendly Experienced 
Teacher offers

Individual 
MATHS Tuition 

Speciality
Confidence Building

KS1 – KS3
Call Colin Plummer on 

01449 736918
for details and availability 

or email: 
colinp52@btinternet.com

    Done & Dusted    

Cleaning Service 
We are a professional, reliable, recommended 

family run business offering 

 Domestic Cleaning – regular cleaning or one off 
spring cleans. 

 Small office cleaning 
 Ironing service – Collected and delivered back 

to your door 
 Oven Cleaning 
 We can take you to the shops or collect your 

prescription etc. to make your life easier. 

 

Please Call Us On: 

 

Office 01449 258574/Mobile 07775 029579 
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COUNTRYSIDE OBSERVER
As I write it is the closing of the year and we are into December with all the festivities 
and family gatherings to look forward to over the Christmas holiday. We seem quite 
suddenly to have gone from a balmy late summer to wet days with temperatures 
dropping rapidly. The wood-burning stove has been fired up, leaf gathering is almost 
complete, the garden tidied and ready for whatever the winter throws at it and us.
Back in September I took a ride out to Orford. A road sign indicated fresh apple 
juice available at a farm and we followed the signs along ever narrowing lanes to 
finally arrive where four bottles were purchased. On the way back along an even 
narrower lane with steep banks to each side, I watched as a large grass snake slid 
down the bank and across the lane. He had been sunning himself on the bank and 
our presence disturbed him. Although I quickly stopped leaping out, he was gone, a 
master of camouflage and stealth.
By the time January comes around the first signs of new life will have begun to appear 
outside. In our garden, bulbs are already pushing up 
green shoots, standing out against the dark soil. Up in 
the woods the woodland carpet of green has long died 
down the floor now covered with leaves from the fall 
slowly decaying and offering protection to the ferns and 
other woodland flowers asleep below. What is it about 
walking at this time of year that makes it feel so special?  
Maybe it’s the thought of a warm fire waiting for us at home, 
or maybe we have gone across to Chelsworth with the 
dogs and taken refuge in the Peacock inn. To walk across country is to get away 
from man’s handiwork and to be at one with the countryside seeing things that those 
who choose to drive miss. There’s something about our region that is primeval and 
unspoiled. Winter exaggerates that, especially if there is a covering of snow. It covers 
up the signs of man’s presence but reveals other things as well. You see animal tracks 
you might not notice, it makes everyone feel like a bit of an explorer.
There is something about the fact of human traces in the countryside, its paths 
and chance encounters. Paths are human, an exploration of our ties to the ancient 
pathways of Britain’s landscape. They are the traces of our relationships in some 
ways.  Walking, too, is a social activity, no matter how much we associate it with the 
search for isolation. There’s no doubt that more people do get out, as families over the 
holiday, if only to walk off the Christmas meal. It is a time of year when people are far 
more likely to say hello. The other side of it is the knowledge that even if it’s cold you 
are heading back to a warm house, to family, maybe a glass of “mulled wine.”
An identity parade has been held at Chicken HQ here at Granary House, two cockerels 
have been positively identified, the jury still deliberating on a third suspect. These 
two as I write have been dispatched and will appear on the table shortly. Sadly they 
had to go as the damage being caused to the established flock of hens was plain to 
see, not to mention the incessant crowing starting at 3.45 most mornings. noise had 
continued. 
May I wish all readers of this column a happy Christmas and prosperous 2015. Mike
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Bildeston Sportsfield Pavilion

Looking for a venue?
 Function room and sportsfield for parties, events, rehearsals, meetings, 

clubs and much more. 
For more information and competitive rates please ring 01449 741563

or e-mail secretary@sportsfield.bildeston.org   

BILDESTON COMMUNITY CYCLING
STICKING TO THAT 2015 ‘KEEP-FIT’ RESOLUTION? 

WINTER WARMER 4
JOIN US FOR A RIDE OF ABOUT 25 MILES, 

STARTING FROM THE MARKET PLACE 
AT 9.30am, ON SATURDAY 18 JANUARY . 

CAFE STOP HALFWAY. BACK ABOUT 12.30pm.
●

PUT IT IN THE DIARY NOW!
●

Warm clothing recommended. The ride will be mainly on quiet 
lanes, at an acceptable speed (no-one left behind!). Regret no 

unaccompanied children under 16. 

JUST TURN UP; or for more information, contact Robin Weaver 741048 
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BANK HOUSE STORES
Richard & Joan 

O’Sullivan
telephone

01449 740403
A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS  

AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO YOU ALL 
FROM EVERYONE AT BANK HOUSE STORES 

 
Our opening times – including the Post Office: 
Christmas Eve  7 am to 7 pm 
Christmas Day  CLOSED 
Boxing Day  8 am to 12pm 
Saturday 27th  7 am to 7 pm 
Sunday 28th   8 am to 12pm 
New Year’s Eve 7 am to 7 pm 
New Year’s Day 8 am to 12pm 
 
Here’s some of our special offers which are available 
here on your doorstep right up to January 3rd: 
King Pack Potatoes  2kg Bag   Only £1.69 
Walkers/McCoys 12-Packs    Only £2 
Andrex Toilet Rolls 9-Pack   Only £3.50 
Pepsi/7-Up  2 litre Bottles   Only £1 
Spitfire/Pedigree/IPA 500ml bottles  Only £1 
Gordon’s/Smirnoff/Bell’s    Only £13 
Monistrol Vintage Cava Half Price  Only £5.89 
Treviso Prosecco  Half Price  Only £6.49 
Secretary Bird South African Wines  Only £4.99 
Fosters Lager   15 Pack    Only £10 
…..plus many, many more. Come in and pick up a leaflet. 
 
We are open from 7am to 7pm (6.30 for the Post 
Office – 6.00 on Wednesdays) Monday to Saturday 
and 8.00 to 12.00 every Sunday and Bank Holidays.  
Shop locally - you need a jolly good reason not to! 
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Cathy and Peter would like to thank everyone who supported us and helped make 
THE BOULE-IN ‘Fete de Noel’ such a success and for their generosity in helping us 
to raise a significant donation towards St Mary Magdalene Church, Bildeston Resto-
ration Fund, the British Forces Charity - Combat Stress, Macmillan Nurses: all very 
worhwhile causes. (This despite the fact some small minded individual appears to be keen to 
undermine a fledgling small village business by continually removing our signage) We wish all 
in the village a very HAPPY NEW YEAR and look forward to welcoming you in 2015!

 

 

 

 

 

STYLISH FRENCH COLLECTABLES 

EXHIBITIONS 2015 
Sat 21st until Sun 29th March 
Sat 20th until Sun 28th June 

Sat 19th until Sun 27th September 
Thur 26th until Sat 28th November 

 
Open daily 10am – 5pm  

77 High Street, 
Bildeston www.boule-in.co.uk Tel 

01449 740359 
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LOWER	
  FARM	
  ROAD,	
  GT	
  BRICETT,	
  IPSWICH	
  IP7	
  7DR	
  

01473	
  658987	
  /	
  01473	
  657704	
  

	
  

	
  

BASE	
  GARAGE	
  LTD	
  
MONDAY	
  –	
  FRIDAY	
  7.30	
  –	
  6.00	
  

SATURDAY	
  8.00	
  –	
  12.00	
  
• TYRES	
  
• EXHAUSTS	
  
• PUNCTURES	
  
• BATTERIES	
  
• WHEELBALANCING	
  
• AIR	
  CONDITIONING	
  
• LATEST	
  DIAGNOSTIC	
  EQUIPMENT	
  
• WELDING	
  TO	
  MOT	
  STANDARD	
  
• SERVICING	
  &	
  ALL	
  REPAIRS	
  TO	
  ALL	
  MAKES	
  OF	
  CARS	
  

&	
  LIGHT	
  VANS	
  FLEET	
  DRIVERS	
  WELCOME	
  
• MOT	
  CLASS	
  4,	
  5	
  &	
  7	
  
• COURTESY	
  CAR	
  AVAILABLE	
  
• COLLECTION	
  &	
  DELIVERY	
  SERVICE	
  5	
  MILES	
  RADIUS	
  

OF	
  GREAT	
  BRICETT	
  
• WINTER	
  CHECKS	
  
• HOLIDAY	
  CHECKS	
  

	
  

£10	
  OFF!	
  
YOUR	
  MOT	
  WITH	
  THIS	
  

ADVERT	
  



page 14 – issue 291– January 2015

KINGS HEAD & Brewery 
 

Nigel, Susie, Ryan and Freya wish you all 
the best for 2015 and look forward to 
welcoming you to the Bildeston Kings Head. 
www.bildestonkingshead.co.uk 

 

• Here’s our free live music for January: every Wednesday 
is Open Mic Night from 8:30pm; from 9pm on Saturday 
3rd chill out to the Irish/Scottish folk of Marie’s Wedding; 
from 1pm on Sunday 25th have a relaxing lunch with Kevin 
Nightingale’s contemporary classical acoustic guitar; and 
from 9pm on Saturday 31st enjoy the energetic Tristan.  

 

• Our monthly charity quiz night is on Thursday 29th 
January at 8:30pm, please arrive by 8pm. To book a table 
telephone Sue or Nigel on 01449 741 434. Thanks to last 
November’s teams who raised £100 for the RNLI.  

  

• Our good value homemade food uses quality ingredients that 
are locally sourced where possible. We are well known for 
tasty beer-battered fish & chips, delicious boozy beef pie 
(Suffolk red poll beef) and our freshly prepared traditional 
Sunday roasts. Meals are cooked to order and available to 
eat-in or take-away. To reserve a table please phone Sue or 
Nigel on 01449 741434. 

 

• We brew our own real ales on-site (tours by arrangement) 
with at least one other from a local independent brewer.  

 

• Our opening times are as follows: 
 

Wednesday Open 6pm-12am (open mic/buskin night)  
 

Thursday  Open 6pm-11pm (bar games night) 
 

Friday  Open 4pm-12am (full menu 6-9pm, T/Away 5pm) 
 

Saturday  Open 12pm-12am (full menu 12-2pm & 6-9pm) 
 

Sunday  Open 12pm-10:30pm (roast/Sunday menu 12-3pm) 
 

Monday/Tuesday Closed (except some bank holidays) 



page 15 – issue 291– January 2015



page 16 – issue 291– January 2015

...Wish I could just
get 200 litres

Hmm...I’ve still got
3/4 of a tank of oil..
What a waste!!!...

Brrrrrrrr!! 
NO HEATING OIL

the boiler won’t start!!

Heating Oil

QUALITY

 SERVICE

www.badgerfuels .com

What can I do??..
Ahh an uplift!!..

01473 558854
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                                                       Bildeston, Suffolk. IP7 7ED 

 
   For a prompt & reliable service. 

 

                                             
                                                    01449 740275 or 07580 753020 

 Email: bobbuckle10@gmail.com 
 
                                                                                                      
 
                                                                                                              
 
 

 
                                                                                            
 
 
            

 Home Maintenance 
 Carpentry 
 General Building Work 
 Brickwork & Blockwork 
 Stonework 
 Hand Built Sheds 
 Floor & Wall Tiling 
 Paving & Patios 
 Kitchens & Wardrobes 
 Pergolas 
 Carpentry 
 Bespoke Fencing 
 Property Maintenance 
 Repairs 
 Advice & Planning  
 Shop & Office Fitting 
 Renovation Work 
 No Job too small 
 
 
 
 
 

BILDESTON 
ELECTRICAL

Rewires, Extensions, Board Changes or New Installations

Any Alterations to Existing Installations 
(lights, sockets, etc.)

Contact Ian 
01449 743664 or 07754 723685
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BUGLE’S 25TH ANNIVERSARY YEAR
This year, 2015, marks the 25th anniversary of the Bildeston Bugle. November 1990 
saw the very first issue printed and distributed around the village. As a run up to a 
special edition in November 2015 we have gone down memory lane and in each issue 
starting now, we are printing excerpts from previous Bugles right back to 1990. So, 
here is the first from that very November, 1990 edition. Many thanks to Jo Silburn, one 
of the original editors, for sharing her archives. Enjoy! 
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C.H.A.Ps 
Proudly Present 

DICK 
WHITTINGTON

 
 

At Chamberlin Hall, Bildeston  
 
 
 

Gala Performance on Friday 30th  January 2015 at 7.30pm 
Adults £5 Children £3 

 
Saturday 31st January 2015 at 7.30pm 

 
A matinee on Sunday 1st February at  2.30pm 

 
Friday 6th February 2015 at 7.30pm 

 
£7 Adults £5 Children 

 
Saturday 7th February 2015 at 7.30pm 

 
£12 Adults £8 Children including Free Food          

 
Tickets on Sale from 5th January 2015 from 

 June Taylor on (01449) 740995 
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available to carry out all your building requirements

from

Renovations / Alterations / Extensions
to

General Repairs
Please contact Paul for a free estimate 

01449 744360 or 07876 244461 
or email paul.cousins268@btinternet.com

COUSINS & SON BILDESTON LTD

Dentist  

Paul Rolfe BDS  

Veneers & Crowns in a 
single visit 

Dental Implants 

Family Dentistry 

Lavenham & 
Long Melford 

01787 882722 

www.paulrolfedental.co.uk 

HATTERS CHIMNEY SWEEPS UK

WWW.CHIMNEY-SWEEP.ORG.UK

CHIMNEY & FLUE SWEEPING  FROM £45

INTRODUCE A FRIEND AND EARN A £10 DISCOUNT

STOVE MAINTENANCE

CHIMNEY REPAIRS

CCTV FLUE INSPECTION

01787 281979

HATTERS CHIMNEY 
SWEEPS UK

WWW.CHIMNEY-SWEEP.ORG.UK
CHIMNEY & FLUE SWEEPING 

FROM £45 INTRODUCE 
A FRIEND AND EARN A 
£10 DISCOUNT STOVE 

MAINTENANCE
CHIMNEY REPAIRS

CCTV FLUE INSPECTION

01787 281979
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LET THEM EAT CAKE! 
Some 50 to 60 villagers turned out for Keep Bildeston Beautiful's Walk&Talk on 
Sunday 16th November. In the Clock Tower Square, Councillor Clive Arthey's 
proposed new housing estates alongside Bildeston Brook, and other plans for new 
homes in Bildeston, were hotly debated, the conversation fuelled by coffee and 
cake. Jocelyn Targett addressed the crowd, saying, 'I can imagine what our roads 
will look like with 1-or-200 more cars driving up and down them every day – and 
it's not pretty.' Among Bildeston's Parish Councillors, all of whom were personally 
invited, only Robin Taylor, Peter Bullen and Robert Lindsay were on hand to witness 
the strength of feeling from villagers. Many then made their way over to The Peacock 
in Chelsworth for a drink and more discussion, before returning to the King's Head. 
Jocelyn Targett went on to say, 'Even if the roads, and the services, and the sewers 
can all be sorted, try telling the kingfishers who patrol the brook that 60 or 80 or 380 
new homes in the fields around Bildeston are a good idea. We hear a lot about the 
national housing shortage. But there is no housing shortage in Suffolk villages. The 
notion that you solve the urban housing crisis by building vast housing estates in 
the countryside is laughable – it's idiotic – but its a very real threat to the calm and 
beauty of Bildeston, a threat to the way we choose to live, and yes a threat to the 
kingfishers.'
To enthusiastic applause, he finished by saying, 'We owe it to ourselves, and to future 
generations to cherish this place, and keep it beautiful, as previous generations 
have for us.' 
Jocelyn

DEVELOPMENT DEBATE CONTINUES...

Dear Editor,
I feel I must write to complain about the amount of dog mess in the High Street.
This morning on the walk to school my daughter and I had to step around no less 
than five piles of mess. This is unacceptable. Dog owners should take responsibility 
for their dogs and their mess, and ensure it is cleaned up. Not only is it a hazard, 
should someone have the misfortune to slip in it, it is also not 'keeping Bildeston 
beautiful'!
Yours faithfully,    Rebecca Hiscock
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I would like to add to the development debate with the following facts regarding the 
proposed Bildeston Expansion Plans. Bildeston has been suffering a gradual decline 
since the 1960s and it is up to us to rally round and work together to prevent the 
village from economic death. Take the time to compare the High Street of the 1960s 
with today:- Taylor’s Garage which had its own coaches, Blacksmith, Agricultural 
Contract business, Car Sales & Repairs and, of course, petrol pump sales…  all gone.  
There was a Garden Centre, Aldis Electricians, Fawley Retail & Electrical Repairs, 
an Undertaker, Sylvia’s Hairdresser, Gordon Taylor, Edwin Raynham and D’eath’s. 
Three building companies; Blofield Watch Repairers, the Bow Window Restaurant, 
The King’s Head Tea Rooms, Barclays Bank, a Fish & Chip Shop as well as a Post 
Office, a CoOp Foodstore & CoOpButcher; to add to all these lost businesses there 
was Last’s Flowershop, Chandler’s Ironmongery, Oswald’s Antique Shop, Young’s 
Grocery and, last but not least, Emmerson’s the Butcher. For the village to become 
the vibrant, thriving place it once was we need to accept that these businesses 
folded for lack of trade and, unless we want to lose the few which remain, we need 
to act quickly.  There can be no standing still watching the world go by. Many of the 
houses in the High Street have single occupancy which explains the low population 
and the dearth of shoppers. As unpalatable as it may be for many, we really do have 
to consider expansion and I am coming round to the view that the Ipswich Hill and 
Danford Park proposals are essential.
I well recall those who jumped up and down in rage when Newberry Road, Manor 
Road, Rotherham Road and Squirrells Mill Road developments were proposed: 
but can you imagine the village today without them? So it will be when the new 
developments are in place. These people will bring in new blood, new ideas and 
support for local clubs and activities and could well prove the salvation of our few 
remaining assets. Let us not live in the past (like Mr. Bild) but look to the future and 
build a better Bildeston in step with the 21st Century.
Obviously this is a subject upon which feelings run high on both sides. Maybe the 
Planning Committee could be instrumental in appeasing everyone by ensuring that 
the architect selected for these developments has a proven track record of designing 
properties which blend into the surrounding area picking up styles from adjacent 
buildings: it would also help if the developers were instructed to plant mature trees 
and attractive shrubs around the perimeter of their developments. This way the very 
attractive part of Suffolk in which we are fortunate enough to live will be protected 
whilst the young should be able to find homes in the area in which they grew up.   
Tim
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TEL. 01359 232335

CHIMNEY SWEEP
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SESAW NEWS
Here we are, January again and time for New Year resolutions.   I’ve heard 
talk of  dieting, stopping bad habits (I hope that doesn’t apply to me hoarding 
things) and new health plans.   One of  our supporters is already keeping fit 
for a very special reason.   Dave Carr is training for the London Marathon in 
April to raise money for SESAW.   Dave hopes to complete the 26.2 miles in 4 
hours, as he did in Edinburgh four years ago.   You can read more and donate 
on Dave’s fundraising page at  www.justgiving.com/David-Carr12
Looking back at 2014 we thank everyone who supported SESAW, including 
those who braved miserable weather to help raise £1805 at our Christmas 
Fair and Grand Raffle.   An unusual event took place when a party of  SESAW 
Volunteers was treated to a tour of  the Mayor’s Parlour in Ipswich.   On a 
sadder note Boff, our resident tailless tabby who often greeted visitors, died 
in November.   A gentleman among cats, Boff was respected by all, including 
us canines, and will be greatly missed.
I’ve just been out with lovely Debbie who responded to my plea for new 
helpers a few months ago, but we still need dog walkers and animal carers.   
Please leave a message on 01787 210888 if  you can spare one morning a week, 
or would like to help with fundraising.   We have many animals awaiting 
new homes including a deaf  dog named Angel and Harvey the whippet, her 
constant companion.   Next time I’ll tell you more about the animals but now 
I’ve run out of  time.    If  this article is late, the Editor will not be very pleased 
with me, Kenny (the Boss) Chihuahua!
Suffolk and Essex Small Animal Welfare, Stoke Road, Leavenheath, CO6 4PP.   
Tel:  01787 210888.   www.sesaw.co.uk
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WALL TO WALL BUILDERS
Experienced, Professional & Reliable

• Extensions

• New Builds

• Listed Buildings

• Loft Conversions

• Kitchens & Bathrooms

• All Renovation Work 
& Repairs

Richard Bateson
M:	 07799 114814
T:	 01449 741510

richard@bateson1.eclipse.co.uk

A.J. Deering 

Roofing Specialist 

 

Slating 

Tiling 

Lead 

Zinc 

Copper 

Repairs and complete roofs 

01449 744 513 

andrewdeeringleather95th@yahoo.co.uk  

25 years experience 

Contact Helen 
01473 828191

info@angel-delights.com
www.angel-delights.com

Angel Delights
Outside Caterer & 

Specialised Confectioner
Weddings – Christenings – Funerals

Birthday Parties - Barbecues - Dinner Parties

Tradional tea room now open 
at 85 high Street Hadleigh

CAKES FOR ALL OCCASIONS



page 27 – issue 291– January 2015

WASTE – OH NO IT’S NOT!
At Orchard Barn we try to re-use everything – nothing is thrown away.
A great example of this is our composting. We have numerous deadwood screen 
‘bins’ like the ones in the photo and while one is being filled there is always another 
to be emptied and its contents put to good use. 
Amazingly, up to 30% of household rubbish in Suffolk could be composted, rather 
than going to landfill, where it can’t break down and produces toxic gases. Home 
or community composting saves you money and brings environmental benefits.
We’ve found the best compost comes from a mixture of approx. 50% “green” and 
50% “brown” organic material.  “Greens” break down quickly and, in household 
waste, are fruit and vegetable peelings, tea bags, coffee grounds, crushed 
eggshells, weeds. “Browns” add air pockets and make a healthy mix, and are 
chopped up woody stems, cardboard and paper eg toilet roll tubes, junk mail 
scrunched, shredded paper, egg boxes. So, for every bucket full of garden waste, 
we add the same amount of woody material.
At the Barn we use also an activator – urine in sawdust, but that may not be to 
everyone’s liking, however, it does help the heap to heat up! Turning the compost 
to introduce air also speeds up the process and keeps us warm during winter 
months.
Why not come along for a day to see how we make the most of ‘waste’ materials. 
For more information www.orchardbarn.org.uk 
or call 01473-658193/07766-054042
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the final star sign of the year is ...

                       CAPRICORN 
                                                  22nd Dec to 20th Jan

                                            Symbol  - Goat

                                                           Birthstone - Black onyx

                                             Element - Earth

Capricorn is one of the most stable and serious of star signs. Normally Capricorn people are 

confident, strong willed and calm, hardworking, unemotional, shrewd, practical, responsible, 

persevering, and cautious of extreme ideas. Reliable in almost every profession they 

choose because Capricorns display doggedness, and tenacity. They set themselves high 

standards and expect others to have them too, they always strive for honesty. Capricorns 

are brilliant organisers, and are very disciplined, sometimes other people find them too 

reserved, and too conservative, they can be humourless, and prone to depression, this 

partly because they think very deeply and profoundly.

www.richardferrisimages.co.uk

Photographer
Mobile Studio
Pet Photography - Lifestyle
Landscape - Wildlife

Tel: 07814 119839
richyferrisimages@gmail.com
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Method
1.	 Heat 2 tablespoons of olive oil in a 

large thick bottomed pan
2.  Add the chicken pieces and fry gently 

until golden brown
3. Remove from the pan with a slotted 

spoon and keep to one side
4.  Add the remainder of the oil to the 

pan together with the leeks, sliced 
mushrooms and crushed garlic

5.  Cook gently until soft

6.  Add the cooked chicken, wine and 
stock cube, simmer and season to 
taste

7.  Add the cooked rice, stirring 
constantly

8. Add the herbs and cream and 
bring back to simmer until a sloppy 
consistency is achieved

9. Serve with a fresh mixed salad and 
dressing

Recipe of the Month
Leek, Chicken and 

Wild Mushroom Risotto
serves 4 to 6

•	 1lb finely sliced leek
•	 12oz sliced raw chicken breast
•	 6oz mushrooms
•	 1 cup per person pre-cooked long 

grain rice
•	 2 cloves garlic crushed
•	 1 large glass dry white wine

•	 1 chicken stock cube
•	 Half pint double cream
•	 Chopped parsley and chives
•	 3 tablespoons olive oil
•	 salt and pepper

Ingredients   
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Elaine Carpenter

N.R.H.P., C.H.P., Dip Psychology
Phone: 01787 210601
Mobile: 07929 744072

Negative emotions such as anxiety and depression, 
can overwhelm us by rippling out and a�ecting our 
whole lives. Hypnotherapy can help you discover 
how to use the power of your miind to free yourself 
from fear and gain control back of your life.

Call me for an informal chat to see 
how Hypnotherapy can help you.
Now available at KERSEY MILL and 
BOXFORD

I HAVE OVER 28 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE AS A 
HYPNOTHERAPIST, HELPING PEOPLE TO OVERCOME A 
WIDE RANGE OF EMOTIONAL, MENTAL AND PHYSICAL 

PROBLEMS.

HYPNOTHERAPY



page 31 – issue 291– January 2015



page 32 – issue 291– January 2015



page 33 – issue 291– January 2015

The Elmsett SuDoKu 
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  Canine Wellbeing At The Pheasantry 

 Wattisham, Suffolk IP7 7LA 
 
 

We provide a very special service of looking after your dog or puppy. In the 
comfort of our own home, whilst you are at work, or whilst your dog is 

recovering from veterinary treatment. Why not allow your puppy to socialise 
with other canine friends. Daily collection and delivery is available. 

 
Whilst you are on holiday, why not let your canine friend have one too.  

She/he can come and stay in the comfort of our own home, where 
she/he will be treated as one of the family. 

Also available 

Canine Hydrotherapy 
For more details phone: 

01449 740659 mobile 07956286056 
or visit our website:www.caninewellbeing.co.uk 

Booking essential call Hazel on 07432 138966 or 01473 823819

Brook
Farm
Studio

Workshops in January

Saturday classes in January

Creative Embroidery - Sat 10th 10.00am-
1.30pm £22.50 

Figurative Drawing- Sat 17th 10.00am- 
1.30pm £10

Pottery Classes- Sat 17th 2pm-4.30pm £20

Precious Metal Clay-Sat 23rd 10.00-4.00 £55

Regular weekly classes in January: 

Tuesday & Friday - Painting 

Wednesday - Get Crafty

Thursday - Textiles

If you’ve ever wondered what goes on at 
Brook Farm Studio, Saturday 31st Jan is 
your chance to � nd out. Hazel and the 
other tutors will be running informal 
taster sessions and demonstrations in 
painting, pottery, creative embroidery, 
millinery � ower techniques, mosaic, 
precious metal clay and wire basket 
construction. The demonstrations are 
free but there will be a small charge for 
the taster sessions to cover materials. 
There will also be a chance to speak to 
some of the people who have already 
enjoyed these new skills. So, pop down 
between 10am and 4pm for a cup of tea 
or coffee and a chat and the chance to 
try something different

Website: www.brookfarmstudio.co.uk

email:     brookfarmstudio@gmail.co.uk
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BILDESTON PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT Minutes of the meeting of Bildeston Parish Council 
held on 8th, December, 2014 in Chamberlin Hall at 7.30 pm        

In attendance:                                                                           
Councillors: A Guttridge (Chairman) P Bullen, P Cousins, D Dempsey,    
D Drury, A Hubbard, R Lester, R Lindsay, R Taylor

Also Present: Four local residents, Two Police Officers, D Blackburn 
(Clerk)

Councillor A Guttridge, the Chair of the Parish Council, opened the meeting and welcomed 
everyone present. The Chair indicated that he would vary the order of business on the agenda to 
enable Planning Application B/14/01435 to be considered early in the meeting as four members 
of the public had attended for that item of business.

C147/14/15	 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from County Councillor Mrs J Antill and District 
Councillor D Keane.

C148/14/15 	 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS
Councillors Lester and Taylor declared a non-pecuniary interest by reason of being members of 
the Kings Pightle Management Committee and Sportsfield Management Committee. Councillor 
Drury declared a non-pecuniary interest by reason of being a member of the Sportsfield 
Management Committee and also declared an interest in Planning Application B/14/01435 
because the proposed development was on land adjoining her property. Councillor Drury 
indicated that in view of her interest in the planning application she would not participate in the 
discussion or voting on that item of business. Councillor Guttridge declared a non-pecuniary 
interest by reason of being respectively an employee of the County Council and a member of 
Chamberlin Hall Management Committee.

C149/14/15	 DISPENSATIONS IN RESPECT OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS
There were none.	

C150/14/15       MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING	                                                                                                                                     
It was AGREED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 10th November, 2014 be signed by 
the Chairman as a correct record.

C151/14/15   PLANNING MATTERS
Planning Appendix A: Planning Application Consultation
The Parish Council considered the application for outline planning permission in respect of 
planning application B/14/01435 referred to below. Four local residents provided their views on 
aspects of the proposed application.
Reference B/14/01435
Address Land East of Artiss Close and, Rotheram Road, Bildeston, Ipswich
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Proposal Outline - Erection of 48 residential dwellings with details of access
Decision Objection citing the following factors:

1. Lack of need for the scale of development that is proposed
2. Lack of proven need to develop a green field site
3. Setting within the village and visibility
4. Poor integration of the scheme with the existing village
5. Unreliability of local consultation conducted by the developer’s agent
6. Environmental/ecological impact of development on green field site
7. Concerns over the capacity of foul drainage to cope with the new 
development
8. Lack of surface water drainage mitigation measures regarding the site 
with potential impact for others living in the village, the conservation area 
and heritage assets
9. Inadequate planting to screen the new development from existing 
housing
10. Lack of access to local amenities creating dependency upon motor 
vehicles and increased traffic locally

Reference B/14/01340
Address White Lodge, 5 Market Place, Bildeston, Ipswich
Proposal Application for Listed Building Consent - Installation of French doors and 

windows and internal works.
Decision No Objection

Planning Appendix B: Determined by Babergh District Council
There had been no applications determined since the previous meeting.

C152/14/15	 POLICE REPORT
PC Darren Marshall reported that there had been one reported crime since the previous meeting. 
This involved a break-in to a shed at a property on the High Street with items taken from a car 
as part of the same incident. This compared with one crime committed during the same period 
during the previous year. The Police advised local residents to lock up their properties and 
outbuildings to avoid break-ins in the lead up to Christmas. Councillor Cousins asked that the 
Police review parking by parents near to the Primary School which was, on occasions, causing 
a hazard.
C153/14/15	 BABERGH DISTRICT COUNCIL 
There was no report on this occasion.		
C154/14/15   SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL
There was no report on this occasion.
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C155/14/15	 GOVERNANCE MATTERS  
There were no governance matters other than that the Clerk would present an item to the next 
meeting on Parish Consultation on Local Infrastructure which was being undertaken by the 
District Council. The deadline for submitting information was 31st January, 2015.

C156/14/15  AUTHORISATION OF PAYMENTS AND RECEIPTS
It was AGREED: 
a. That the following payments be authorised:

Payee Description Amount
David Blackburn Clerk’s Pay £179.11
Adrian Chinery Grounds Maintenance Coordinator’s Pay £123.25
Adrian Chinery Grounds Maintenance - Fuel Expenses £25.00
Haward Horological Ltd Clock Tower Maintenance £150.00
Keith Avis Printing Planning Consultation Advertising Materials £185.80

(incl VAT)
Keith Avis Printing Printing Consultation Main Questionnaire 

Booklet
£326.00

Robin Taylor Christmas Lights - reimbursement of 
expenditure

£200.98
(incl VAT)

Tina Hawkins Erection of Christmas Tree £20
JK. & GA Agnew & 
Sons Ltd

Christmas Tree for Market Place £348.00 
(incl VAT)

C157/14/15       TRAFFIC MEASURES
The Clerk submitted details of the application procedure application for the procurement and 
deployment of a Vehicle Activation System (VAS) that would measure and display the speed 
of vehicles in the village. Both County Councillor Mrs Antill and District Councillor Keane had 
agreed to support the Parish Council’s application. PCSO Fudge was seeking Police support 
and it was noted that the Bildeston Parish Plan identified support from local residents for the 
introduction of traffic calming measures. Funding for the project had been allocated by former 
County Councillor Jeremy Pembroke.
 It was AGREED: 
a. That an application be submitted to Suffolk County Council for the procurement and 
deployment of a Vehicle Activation System in the village; and
b. That the preferred site for the equipment to be evaluated by County Highways shall be as 
follows:
•	 On the High Street near to the village sign (to the south of the turning into Ipswich Road)
•	 On the High Street in the built up area leading out towards Hitcham (to the north of the 

turning into Wattisham Road)
•	 On Ipswich Road (to the east of the turning into Rotheram Road)
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C158/14/15	 VILLAGE GROUND MAINTENANCE ARRANGEMENTS
There was nothing to report at the meeting
C159/14/15  VILLAGE AMENITIES
Councillor Drury reported that new downpipes had been supplied and fitted at the Sports Pavilion. 
Kings Pightle Management Committee had provided the Clerk with details of equipment that they 
would purchase which came to £1,045.83 plus VAT. The Parish Council would release monies 
held within the John Artiss Conservation Fund once an invoice was presented.
C160/14/15  CEMETERY MANAGEMENT
Following the decision taken at the previous meeting, a site meeting had been conducted at the 
cemetery by members of the Parish Council on Saturday, 15th November, 2014.
It was AGREED: 
a. That the location and conditions for creating a Memorial Arboretum at the cemetery be 
approved from the north-western corner, continuing along the western edge;
b. That EFMS Ltd be requested to supply and plant the trees with Councillor Taylor to liaise over 
arrangements; and
c. That the arboretum comprise native trees with a maximum height of five metres and maximum 
spread of four metres.
C161/14/15    NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING
It was noted that questionnaires were due to be collected from households during the week 
commencing 8th December, 2014
C162/14/15 STREET LIGHTING - SWITCHING POLICY
Further to Minute No. 161/14/15 the Parish Council discussed the timescale for switching off 
lights in the village between midnight and 5am daily.
It was noted that three street lights had been replaced in the village
It was AGREED: 
a. That the hours of operation of street lights in Bildeston shall be aligned to those elsewhere in 
the County in switching off street lights between midnight and 5am daily (with the exception of 
any practices adopted across the County over the festive period) and that this arrangement shall 
be implemented with effect from 1st February, 2015
b. That Councillor Taylor liaises with the County Council to implement the above arrangements; 
and
c. That an article appears in ‘The Bugle’ highlighting the new hours of operation of street lighting.
C163/14/15  CHRISTMAS CAROLS IN THE MARKET PLACE
It was noted that Councillor Taylor would deal with the supply of mulled wine and mince pies for 
Christmas Carols in the Market Place on Sunday, 14th December at 3.00pm. Councillor Lester 
would provide copies of the carol sheets to Mark Powell-Davies.
C164/14/15  MATTERS TO BE BROUGHT TO THE ATTENTION OF THE COUNCIL
Councillors Hubbard and Taylor would liaise over putting the new grit bin out at the corner of 
Robin Road and Smock Meadow.
Councillor Lester had been approached by a parishioner about drainage problems at the bottom 
of Wattisham Road and High Street. Members of the Parish Council felt that the resident was 
going through all the appropriate channels to tackle the problem in respect of this particular 
issue.
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C165/14/15  PUBLIC SESSION
There were no matters raised.  
C166/14/15   EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC
It was AGREED: That by virtue of the provision of section 1(2) of the Public Bodies 
(Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960, the public be excluded from the remainder of the 
meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest because of 
the confidential nature of the business to be transacted.
C167/14/15   CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS
Councillor Dempsey reported upon advice received from the Charity Commissioners 
regarding the establishment of a trust to administer funds from a parishioner’s estate. 
Members of the Parish Council discussed correspondence sought and/or received from 
various beneficiaries of the parishioner’s will.
The meeting closed at 9.38pm

BILDESTON OVER 60S CHRISTMAS LUNCH
MANY, MANY THANKS

We would like to thank Brenda Salisbury and her helpers, 
for the lovely food and entertainment, at the over 60's 
Christmas Lunch. It was very much appreciated.
Also thank you once again to Tina for the beautiful 
Christmas tree on the Market Square.

From Ted and Betty Robinson, Trevor and Daisy Sharp 
and June Mann

It was a great privilege to help at the Over 60s Christmas Lunch this year and it is 
right to pay tribute to Brenda and everybody in her wonderful team.
Thanks also needs to go to the organisations and people who donated the food, 
which was superb, baked mince pies, donated raffle prizes and various other items 
without which this annual event put on for, and by, the village, just could not hap-
pen.
But Ted and Betty, Trevor and Daisy and June are so right, Brenda is the ‘general’ 
who marshalls the troops and ensures it goes ahead smoothly. The ladies in the 
kitchen worked for hours and the waitresses between them served three courses, 
followed by tea and mince pies to a hall of around 80 appreciative villagers.
The entertainment, including singing, Irish dancing and the Dave and Adrian 
sketches filled the gap perfectly between the main meal and afternoon tea. 
Well done everyone and thank you so much!
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D’ENZA 

	
  

H A I R  &  B E A U T Y   S A LON 
 

AT 

“ K E R S E Y M I LL” 

“January Offers” 	
  

New Year New you! 

1:	
  	
  Detox	
  Facial	
  ~	
  Tri-­‐Enzyme	
  Resurfacing	
  facial~ 
	
  This	
  facial	
  focuses	
  on	
  Peeling	
  away	
  the	
  years	
  for	
  a	
  more	
  smoother	
  and	
  radiant	
  skin.	
  This	
  
treatment	
  targets	
  blemishes,	
  uneven	
  skin	
  tone,	
  superficial	
  scarring	
  and	
  fine	
  lines	
  	
  

	
  Special	
  Price	
  of	
  only	
  £45	
  saving	
  of	
  £20	
  	
  

2:	
  Hair~	
  Wash,	
  Cut	
  &	
  Style	
  50%	
  off	
  “Only	
  for	
  January”	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

Special	
  Price	
  of	
  only	
  £13.25	
  

3:	
  Men’s	
  Hair	
  cuts	
  only	
  in	
  	
  January.	
  

Special	
  Price	
  of	
  only	
  £8	
  

The	
  above	
  offers	
  can	
  not	
  be	
  used	
  with	
  another	
  offer.	
  

Please	
  find	
  us	
  on	
  facebook:	
  denza.hairbeauty@facebook.com	
  

Please	
  telephone	
  for	
  more	
  information	
  or	
  make	
  a	
  booking	
  on:	
  01473	
  829069	
  	
  	
  	
  

Email:	
  info@denzahairandbeauty.com	
  or	
  visit	
  us	
  on	
  Facebook	
  or	
  Twitter	
  for	
  our	
  special	
  offers.	
  

For	
  opening	
  times	
  &	
  brochure	
  please	
  look	
  at	
  our	
  website:	
  www.denzahairandbeauty.com	
  

	
  
 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
    

 

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Kersey	
  Mill,	
  Kersey,	
  Ipswich,	
  Suffolk.	
  IP7	
  6DP.	
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PRESS INFORMATION 

 
 

 
 

The Old Barns 
Peninsula Business Centre 

Wherstead 
Ipswich 

IP9 2BB 
 

Reg. Charity No: 1109543 
 
 
Winter Fuel Payment Don’t Need It? Donate It! 
 

The message from Suffolk Community Foundation and legendary East Anglian 

broadcasters Helen McDermott and Christine Webber is absolutely clear:  ‘‘If you received 

a Winter Fuel Payment and you don’t need it, please donate it to someone who does!’’ 
 

For older people in Suffolk, the need to stay warm at home is not a luxury, it’s a life saver. 

That’s why this year’s appeal is challenging the people of Suffolk to join together and raise a 

record breaking £100,000. 
 

You might be shocked to learn that in Suffolk alone an average of 353 vulnerable people die 

each year from causes directly attributed to the cold and poor living conditions.  
 

Helen McDermott and Christine Webber have both donated their own Winter Fuel Payments 

for a number of years. 
 

Christine says “I do hope everyone who is in a position to help, whether they receive the 

Winter Fuel payment or not, will realise what a difference their contribution will make.’’ 
 

Helen says “Without the support of this appeal, Surviving Winter is likely to be a real struggle 

for some of the most vulnerable older people in Suffolk.” 
 

Tim Holder, Development Director at Suffolk Community Foundation added that: “It’s a really 

simple idea that will make a huge difference to the lives of older people in our community who 

are vulnerable and most in need.” 
 

The money raised is distributed in partnership with Age UK Suffolk and last year went a long 

way in helping vulnerable older people in Suffolk keep warm throughout the winter. 
 

Suffolk Community Foundation is asking you to pledge your Winter Fuel Payment to help 

those desperately in need of extra support during the winter. You can do this online at 

www.suffolkcf.org.uk or by calling 01473 602602. You can also visit your local branch of 

Ipswich Building Society or fill in the coupon which will be published in The East Anglian Daily 

Times. 
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Body Control Pilates is a registered 
trademark used under licence

Pilates Works 4U, The Studio, The Old Guildhall, Church Lane, Hitcham, IP7 7NN
www.pilatesworks4u.com    pilatesworks4u@gmail.com    07855 394 703

Pilates Classes Now Held 
at Kersey Mill

If you want to exercise both your body and mind as well as improving your sense 
of well being, strength, flexibility and mobility then I truly believe pilates is for you!

I am passionate about bringing the benefits of pilates to everyone and as a fully 
qualified teacher certified by Europe’s largest professional pilates organisation I can 
help you improve muscle tone and core stability, building strength from the inside 
out, re-balancing the body and bringing it into correct alignment.

Please contact me if you wish to join a small matwork class and allow me and the 
Body Control Pilates method help you achieve your goals. Pilates can benefit anyone 
of any age and any level of fitness. I look forward to hearing from you. 

Call 07855 394 703 for more info.
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Winter Fuel Payment Don’t Need It? Donate It! 
 

The message from Suffolk Community Foundation and legendary East Anglian 

broadcasters Helen McDermott and Christine Webber is absolutely clear:  ‘‘If you received 

a Winter Fuel Payment and you don’t need it, please donate it to someone who does!’’ 
 

For older people in Suffolk, the need to stay warm at home is not a luxury, it’s a life saver. 

That’s why this year’s appeal is challenging the people of Suffolk to join together and raise a 

record breaking £100,000. 
 

You might be shocked to learn that in Suffolk alone an average of 353 vulnerable people die 

each year from causes directly attributed to the cold and poor living conditions.  
 

Helen McDermott and Christine Webber have both donated their own Winter Fuel Payments 

for a number of years. 
 

Christine says “I do hope everyone who is in a position to help, whether they receive the 

Winter Fuel payment or not, will realise what a difference their contribution will make.’’ 
 

Helen says “Without the support of this appeal, Surviving Winter is likely to be a real struggle 

for some of the most vulnerable older people in Suffolk.” 
 

Tim Holder, Development Director at Suffolk Community Foundation added that: “It’s a really 

simple idea that will make a huge difference to the lives of older people in our community who 

are vulnerable and most in need.” 
 

The money raised is distributed in partnership with Age UK Suffolk and last year went a long 

way in helping vulnerable older people in Suffolk keep warm throughout the winter. 
 

Suffolk Community Foundation is asking you to pledge your Winter Fuel Payment to help 

those desperately in need of extra support during the winter. You can do this online at 

www.suffolkcf.org.uk or by calling 01473 602602. You can also visit your local branch of 

Ipswich Building Society or fill in the coupon which will be published in The East Anglian Daily 

Times. 
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CLERK’S COLUMN
STREET LIGHTING IS CHANGING

Suffolk County Council has been implementing 'part-night' lighting and 
streetlight dimming across the whole of Suffolk, with the objective of 
reducing energy consumption, saving both money and reducing CO2 
emissions. The County Council estimates that introducing the system 
will save at least £550,000 per year in energy costs and has the potential 
to deliver a significant reduction in carbon dioxide.
Therefore, for some time now street lights have been switched off 
in Bildeston between midnight and 5.30am every night. Following 
discussions between the County Council and the Parish Council this 
arrangement will now also be applied in Bildeston to street lights owned 
by the Parish Council. This aligns us with other communities across 
Suffolk whilst creating some savings for the Parish Council.
The new arrangements are due to come into effect from 1st February, 
2015.
Please contact me if you require any further information.

David Blackburn
Parish Clerk

01449 721369

  

Local Caring Independent Funeral Service 

24  Hour  Personal  Service  *  Private  Chapel  *  FREE  Parkin� 

www.andrewbin�ham.co.uk 
01449  771666 

The  Nutshell,  Milton  Road  South,  Stowmarket,  IP14  1EZ 

  

Local Caring Independent Funeral Service 

24  Hour  Personal  Service  *  Private  Chapel  *  FREE  Parkin� 

www.andrewbin�ham.co.uk 
01449  771666 

The  Nutshell,  Milton  Road  South,  Stowmarket,  IP14  1EZ 
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Baptist Church, Duke Street, Bildeston
Jim Haley  tel: 01449 740716  email: bildestonbc@gmail.com

Service every Sunday morning at 10:45 

Lunch Club: at 12:30 on the first Wednesday of each month – 

Anyone in the village is most welcome

Community Coffee Centre: Every Friday from 09:15 to 11:30

Enjoy meeting old and new friends at these events!

‘Craft it Together’ - Mondays at 7pm

‘Men’s Breakfast’ - last Saturday of each month at 8am

 

 

 
St Mary Magdalene Church Bildeston 

Church Services – December 2014 
 
7th December  
2nd Sunday of Advent 

11am Benefice Communion 
at St Margaret’s Church, Whatfield  

14th December 
3rd Sunday of Advent 

11am 
 

Morning Prayer  
 

21st December 
4th Sunday of Advent 

6.30pm Carol Service with refreshments 

24th December 
Christmas Eve 

4.30pm 
11.30pm 
 

Crib Service 
Midnight Communion 

25th December 
Christmas Day 

11am 
 

Christmas Family Service 
 

28th December 
1st Sunday after  Christmas  

11am Benefice Communion 

4th January  11am Benefice Communion with Epiphany Carols 
at All Saints Church, Semer 

 
During the Interregnum all enquiries should be made to either the Rural Dean – Revd Martin 
Thrower (01473 822281) or the Churchwarden – Mrs R Cohen (01449 740530) 



what’s on
in

January

When you’re finished with this Bugle please pass it on or recycle it.

Bildeston Community Coffee Centre 
Baptist Church 9:15-11:30............................................................................ Every Friday

Craft it Together 
Baptist Church 19:00................................................................................ Every Monday

Strollers & Striders 
Baptist Church Car Park 10:00................................................................ Every Monday

Baby & Toddler Group 
Baptist Church 9:15-11:30.........................................................................Every Tuesday                                                                                               

Winter Warmer 4
Bike Ride Market Square................................................................................Saturday 18th

Chamberlin Hall                                                                                                        
CHAPS Pantomime 7.30pm...........................................................................30th and 31st

Men’s Breakfast 
Baptist Church 8:00am.................................................... Last Saturday of the Month

More details on events inside.
Please tell us about your events in February

email: editor@bildestonbugle.co.uk


